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H. Managers and Supervisors are responsible for assuring adequate systems
of control are developed and maintained within their respective areas of 
responsibility to prevent or minimize overpayments to employees. This 
responsibility includes proper and timely completion, submission, and 
maintenance of documents, both paper and electronic, which authorize or 
support payments to employees. 

I. Employees are responsible for reviewing personnel actions and leave and
earnings statements to ensure their pay is accurate and to bring any errors to 
the attention of their supervisor promptly. Employees receiving an 
overpayment qualifying for waiver action are responsible for following the 
instructions contained in this Manual Section • 

• 05 References. 

A. Title 4, General Accounting Office Manual for Guidance of Federal
Agencies, Chapter 16. 

B. Part 344, Department Manual, Chapter 9 •

• 06 Policy. Employees may be administratively relieved of debts related to 
overpayments of pay allowances provided the employee has followed authorized 
procedures. The overpayment must occur through no action of the employee, and 
the employee, as soon as they are aware of the overpayment, promptly notifies 
the supervisor or other appropriate authority. Each employee is responsible 
for ascertaining and following established procedures. Administrative waivers 
will not be granted generally for amounts paid in error occurring after the 
employee is aware or should be aware of the overpayment. Requests for waivers 
must be properly documented with appropriate supporting documents identifying 
the causes of the overpayment, the amount of the overpayment, and the actions 
taken to prevent reoccurrence. 
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